
Dickinson College Archives & Special Collections 

http://archives.dickinson.edu/ 

 
 

Contact: 
 
Archives & Special Collections 
Waidner-Spahr Library 
Dickinson College 
P.O. Box 1773 
Carlisle, PA  17013 
 
717-245-1399 
 
archives@dickinson.edu 
 
 

 

 

Documents Online 

 

Title:  Letter from Richard Rush to John F. Watson 

Date:  August 2, 1828 

Location:  I-YoungH-1959-1 

 

 

http://archives.dickinson.edu/
mailto:archives@dickinson.edu








Washington August 2, 1~28 

Dear Sir, 

I received your letter of the 11th of June, respecting the appointment 

of a governor or superintendent of the Marine Assylum near Philadelphia, and have 

only to plead the constancy of my engagements as an excuse for not answering it 

sooner. But I did not overlook its object. At an early day after it got to 

hand, I made known your wishes fully to the secretary of the navy in relation 

to the above fact, and have done so again recently. He replies, t~t when the 

time arrives for making such an appointment, his impression is, that a naval 

officer will be s,elected for it, though he has, as yet, formed no absolute 

opinion on the subject. Whether to encourage your further application under 

these circumstances, I feel doubtful. 

The extract from your "Annals of Philadelphia" which you were so good 

as to enclose I read with great interest, and beg leave to return you my thanks 

for it. 

Asauring you of ~ best wishes, I remain 

John F. Watson, Esq. 

Very respectfully 

your obt.set. 

Richard Rush. 
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